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Van Voorhies, PE 
46 meadowlark lane                             
Touchet, Washington 99362                       509-200-6538 Cell      
van@appellationeng.com                                           Project 21-44 
         5-20-2021 
 
 
Mr. Barry C. Beyeler 
Community Development Director 
P.O. Box 229 
Boardman, Oregon 97818 
 
Re:  Proposal before the Planning Commission for a 15 lot subdivision for the 
construction on multi-family 4-plex units.  60 units are envisioned with one 4-
plex per lot.   The developer is Ramandeep S. Malhi, R&R 2019 Investment, 
LLC.,  8804 West 5th. Street, Kennewick, Washington 993366 
 
ARGUMENTS IN FAVOR OF THE DEVELOPMENT 
 

1. The project is located in a multi-family sub-unit zone in compliance with 
the ordinances and goals of the City. 

2. Sewer, water and dry utilities are present and easily extended for service 
to the lots.  All other serving utilities are available. 

3. The units will also serve as a buffer to single family units and future 
commercial oriented development. 

4. Such development is adjacent to a school and the City Fire Department. 
5. The development will help meet housing demands due to exceptional 

growth in the City.  A review of the aerials show considerable transient, 
and recreational facilities, mobile homes, and single family units.  Little 
multi-family can be noted on the aerial photos. 

6. Lot sizes are generous allowing for open space and patios and balconies. 
7. Construction costs per family dwelling units will be reduced. 
8. The project meets multiple goals in the comprehensive plans. 

• A variety of living environments. 
• Provide substantial new housing units. 
• Adjacent to schools and close to services. 
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• The project is fully compliant with the desire for the City to have 

alternate housing as demonstrated by creation of the residential sub 
district.  A full spectrum of housing is needed. 

• Lower income families find limited housing stock to meet their 
needs. 

• The land can be easily smoothed and buildability enhanced.  There 
are no geo-technical problems on site. 
 

 
ISSUES FOR PLANNING COMMISION CONSIDERATION 
 
The cul-de-sac length in the 600 foot range and longer that typically permitted.   
Additional fire hydrants will be provided to Fire Department standards.  The City 
in conjunction with the Fire Department can size the cul-de-sac for fire truck 
assesibility to turn around.  
 
An alternate possibility would be to create a through street.  It would solve the 
above issue, but would add traffic in front of the school. 
 
Neighbors to the west have an existing 20 foot access easement from Yellow 
Fork Drive to Wilson Lane.  This gives them additional buffer space.  Fencing 
and plantings can help. 
 
The adjacent health clinic will be able to serve the new residents medical 
needs. 
 
SUMMARY 
 
This development may create some neighborhood displeasure, but it is fully in 
conformance with the planning and goals of the city. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
 
 
 
Van Voorhies, PE 
Project Engineer 
 
 

 
 

 




